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Jeff,

You had requested that we provide some general criteria for locating the additional pressure monitoring well that was to
be located outside the CO2 plume boundary. Below is the general criteria that we came up with.
Tyter

A pressure-monitoring well will be constructed within 5 years from the start of injection. The
location will be informed by any observed asymmetry in pressure front development and will be
located outside the CO2 plume extent. The distance from the plume boundary will be based on
the monitoring objective of providing information that will be useful for both leakage detection
and model calibration within the early years of operation. It is estimated that the well will be
located less than 5 miles from the projected plume extent in order to provide an intermediate-
field pressure monitoring capability that would benefit leak detection capabilities and meet the
- TPA requirement for pressure monitoring outside the CO2 plume.

A second but less desirable approach would be to locate the well at a more distal location (e.g., 15
- 20 miles} so that there is time to install the well prior to pressure front arrival (at Waverley it is
predicted to take 4 to 5 years). This location would have very limited benefit from a leak
detection perspective, but it would be useful for calibrating the reservoir model.



